

## JESSE BACON, SUPERINTENDENT

ADRIENNE USHER, ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT BRANDY HOWARD, CHIEF ACADEMIC OFFICER TROY WOOD, CHIEF OPERATIONS OFFICER

## **MEMO**

TO: **Bullitt County Board of Education** 

CC: Betsy Nutt

From: Kali Ervin

Date: March 2, 2023

Re: March 20th Board of Education Meeting Student Recognition: Bill "Mr. Wildcat" Keightley Award

Winner

Just yesterday at the 2023 Mr. and Miss Kentucky Basketball Awards Ceremony, one of our own Bullitt Central High School athletes was named as the recipient of the Sixth Annual Bill "Mr. Wildcat" Keightley Award.

Nominations were submitted from across the state for this prestigious award which honors a Kentucky high school senior basketball team manager, who exemplifies the essence of "team player". Someone who supports their team with passion, dedication and enthusiasm while also performing well off the court, in the classroom and in the community.

The recipient of this year's award is Grant Wells, BCHS Senior, who has been managing the BCHS Basketball Team for three years. Grant has also been on the Honor Roll each year of his high school career, is a member of the Beta Club, is on the Bass Fishing Team at Bullitt Central and has maintained a 4.2 GPA.

BCHS Basketball Coach, Shane Popplewell, is here and would like to say a few words about Grant.

Congratulations, Grant Wells!